February 27, 1961

Mr. H. Jacob Beth Talmud Torah 29 Kellys Building Ripon Road Byculla, Bombay 8, India

Dear Mr. Jacob:

Now that I have returned I have re-read your letter and want you to know that I have not forgotten the Beth Talmud Torah. We are currently drawing up the requisition slip of books needed in Bombay. We shall send all of the material to the Union of Orthodox Jewish Congregations of India. Mr. Jhirad, the Executive Director, will undertake its proper distribution. Please apply to him for your needs. I am sure he will give them his proper attention.

My very best regards to Mr. Shembob, the old Mr. Manasseh, the Haszan of the Magen David Synagogue and all the students at the school. May G-d bless you and all your wonderful work for Torah.

Sincerely yours,

Rabbi Norman Lamm